
 

 

 

 

FARNHAM TOWN COUNCIL 

A 

 

 

 

Minutes 
Council 

 

Time and date 
6.00 pm on Thursday 15th May, 2025 

 

Place 
Council Chamber - Farnham Town Hall 

 

Councillors 

 

Councillor Alan Earwaker 

Councillor David Beaman 

Councillor Mat Brown 

Councillor Sally Dickson 

Councillor Tony Fairclough 

Councillor George Hesse 

Councillor Chris Jackman 

Councillor Andrew Laughton 

Councillor Michaela Martin 

Councillor Brodie Mauluka (Mayor) 

Councillor Mark Merryweather 

Councillor Kika Mirylees 

Councillor George Murray (Deputy Mayor) 

Councillor John Ward 

Councillor Graham White 

Councillor Tim Woodhouse 

 

Officers Present: 

 Iain Lynch (Town Clerk) 

Jenny de Quervain (Planning and Civic Officer) 

Lucy Dorkins (Business & Facilities Manager) 

 

There were 60 members of the public and 1 member of the press in attendance. 

 

Prior to the meeting, prayers were led by Revd Sandy Clark, Vicar of the Bourne. 

 

C1/25   Election of Mayor 2025/26 

 

Cllr Martin proposed and Cllr Jackson seconded, Cllr George Murray as Mayor for 2025-

2026. 
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In proposing Cllr Martin said Cllr Murray would be an excellent Mayor having been a 

proactive member of Council following a career in hospitality and having started a successful 

local café business.  Cllr Martin wished him every success in his role of Mayor. 

 

Cllr Jackman seconded the nomination saying that Cllr Murray would be great in the role of 

Mayor.  He was vocal, passionate and had already given so much as a councillor.  Cllr 

Jackman could think of no better candidate for Mayor.   

 

There being no other nominations, it was RESOLVED unanimously that Cllr George 

Murray be Mayor of Farnham for 2025-26. 

 

The outgoing Mayor Cllr Mauluka, invested Cllr Murray with the Mayoral Chain and Badge 

of Office. 

 

C2/25   Declaration of Acceptance of Office of Mayor 

 

Cllr Murray made his declaration of acceptance of office and began his duties as Mayor. He 

thanked Cllr Martin and Jackman for proposing him and Council for entrusting him with the 

privilege being elected to the important role of Mayor.  He thanked the outgoing Mayor and 

Mayoress for the marvellous job they did said it would be no easy task following in the 

footsteps of someone so well-loved, respected, and so much fun. 

 

Cllr Murray said becoming Mayor of his adopted town, was beyond anything he could ever 

have imagined in his life and he thanked his friends and those who encouraged him to begin 

his council journey.   

 

The Mayor looked forward to working with all the officers and volunteers in the coming 

year. Farnham was lucky to have such a dedicated team of officers and he had seen first-hand 

the brilliant work they do every single day. 

 

In the year ahead, the Mayor had chosen to support Hale Youth Club and the Sandy Hill 

Shooting Stars football team as his mayoral charity. It was a way of giving back and a chance 

to make a real difference to the lives of the next generation. He also looked forward to 

supporting all community groups across Farnham and being a champion for the incredible 

work that everyone did in making their town a better place for all. 

 

One particular initiative the Mayor would like to take forward, building on what has already 

been started, was to bring together young people in a special event to give them a voice and 

help FTC understand better how it could best support them.   

 

In conclusion the Mayor promised to serve proudly with heart, energy, and dedication. 

 

The Mayor presented the badge of office of Mayoress to his wife, Mrs Jacoba Murray. 

 

C3/25   Apologies 

There were no apologies. 

 

C4/25   Disclosures of Interest 

There were no disclosures of interest relating to items on the agenda. 

 

C5/25   Minutes 

The Minutes of the Farnham Town Council Meeting held on Thursday 1st May 2025 were 

agreed as a correct record for the signature of the Mayor.  
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C6/25   Election of Deputy Town Mayor 2025/26 

 

Cllr Beaman proposed, and Cllr Laughton seconded, that Cllr Graham White be elected 

Deputy Mayor for the Municipal Year 2025-26. 

 

Cllr Beaman said Cllr White had been an dedicated and hardworking councillor since he was 

elected, having taken on the role of co-leader and then leader and would make an excellent 

deputy Mayor.  Cllr Laughton said he was happy to second and knew that he would do a 

fantastic job. 

 

There being no other nominations, it was RESOLVED unanimously that Cllr Graham 

White be Deputy Mayor for 2025-26. 

 

C7/25   Declaration of Acceptance of Office of Deputy Mayor 

 

Having received the badge of office, Cllr White made his declaration of acceptance of office 

and thanked his proposer and seconder for their kind words.  He really valued the support 

and interactions with councillors over the previous two years and was looking forward to 

supporting the Mayor in the year ahead.   

 

The Mayor advised that the Deputy Mayoress was recuperating at home after a short stay in 

hospital and wished her well for a speedy recovery and her badge of office would be 

presented at a later date. 

 

C8/25   Vote of thanks to retiring Town Mayor 

 

Cllr Bown proposed a vote of thanks to the retiring Mayor, Cllr Brodie Mauluka, which was 

seconded by Cllr Mirylees.   

 

Cllr Brown said he was delighted to propose the vote of thanks.  From Mayor Earwaker’s 

phenomenal hard work to Mayor Maluka’s laid back coolness everyone knew  Farnham was 

under new management.  He brought an air of utter coolness to the office and had a 

megawatt smile in all his dealings with residents, officers and councillors. 

 

Cllr Mauluka had been an excellent and ‘uber cool’ guitar playing Mayor with one memorable 

occasion being him getting on stage and playing at the Britain in Bloom national awards.  His 

relaxed style and friendliness with his wife Caroline alongside have done Farnham proud and 

everyone was delighted to have had the coolest Mayor ever.  

 

Cllr Mirylees agreed and said what struck her was how many people knew the outgoing 

Mayor and obviously liked him.  Having a Mayor who played in a band, his own band, taking 

part in events such as Christmas Lights Switch on and World Music Day was incredible and 

she wondered how many councils had such a gifted Mayor.  

 

In response, Cllr Mauluka thanked everyone for supporting him and said he had really 

enjoyed being Mayor from day one until he handed over his Mayoral chain to the new 

Mayor.  One of his highlights as a supporter of Farnham Football Club had been their 

success and that of the Women’s Team and of Farnham Rugby Club.  He reaffirmed his 

commitment to the charities he had supported, Charlie’s Promise and 40 Degreez, and said 

he would always be there for them and was not going anywhere. 

 

He wished the new Mayor success and thanked councillors and staff for their support over 

the year. 
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C9/25   Presentation of Past Town Mayor's Badge and Past Town Mayoress' Badge 

 

The Mayor presented Cllr Brodie Mauluka with a Past Mayor’s Badge and a gift of a trio of 

small vases made by Lucy Burley and a photo album of his year of office.  The Mayor 

presented Mrs Caroline Mauluka with a Past Mayoress’s Badge.   

 

C10/25   Appointment of Leader or Spokesperson of the Council 

 

Cllr Ward proposed, seconded by Cllr Hesse, that Cllr Graham White be appointed as 

Leader of the Council for 2025-26.  It was important that the Council had a leader rather 

than just a spokesperson.  He said that Cllr White had been become Leader immediately 

upon becoming a new councillor and it was a tough job.  He had taken the role seriously 

over the past two years with najor accolades for the Council and so Cllr Ward had every 

confidence in proposing him to continue as Leader and Lead Member of Strategy & 

Resources. 

 

There being no other nominations it was RESOLVED unanimously that Cllr White be 

appointed as Leader of the Council for 2025-26. 

 

C11/25   Date of Next Meeting 

 

Members noted that the next Council Meeting would take place on Thursday 19th June at 

6pm. 

 

 

The Mayor closed the meeting at 6.55 pm 

 

 

Chairman 

 

Date 
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